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LADY IBIAM GIRLS’ SECONDARY SCHOOL, ENUGU
NEWSLETTER FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK

Our Esteemed Parents/Guardian, 
We thank God for bringing us successfully to the end of another term. We appreciate you for your continuous support in our joint effort to make Lady Ibiam great. 

Kindly take note of the following:    

1. Payments of other fees
From henceforth, no staff member is allowed to collect money directly from students, parents or guardians. All payments for any school activity including your wards pocket money must be paid to school through the bursary department. 
Bursary department will give full account of how such money is spent to the school/parents. 

2. Drinking Water Supply: 
We have always had water supply to school from 9th mile. This has been a long standing relationship with the supplier. And periodically we do on spot check of the water he brings. We also frequently wash the tanks to ensure it is safe for drinking. 
However, we also have pure water sold at the school canteen. Please advice your ward on which ever you prefer.  
    
3. Resumption Dates:
1. Sunday, 8th January, 2023 	-	Boarding Students 
2. Tuesday, 10th January, 2023 	-	Day Students  

4. Holiday Assignment/Project: 
Kindly ensure that your wards do her holiday assignments and projects. This counts as part of their continuous assessment.  

5. State Examination Number: 
Our new students in JS 2 to SS 2 should come back next term with their Enugu State Examination Number (Uniform Exam Number) issued them in their former school. Don’t forget please. 

6. New School Fees Schedule: 
In consideration of the present state of the economy a new fees schedule was agreed at the last P.T.A meeting held on the 12th November, 2022. 
					    N
Development Levy 		5,000
Tuition Fee			42,500
Medical Fee			2,000
Lib/Sport/Computer 		2,000
Water fee 			2,000
Internal Exam fee		2,000
Lesson Fee			2,000
Laboratory Maintenance	2,000
Entrepreneurship practical	2,000  
Day Students 			61,500
Boarding Fee			65,000
Boarders				126,500

P.T.A 				2,500
Thanks you for your cooperation. We would appreciate if fees are paid early to enable us take good care of the children. 

7. Improvement in the Hostel Environment and Feeding   
The management and staff are working tirelessly to improve the hostel environment and feeding of our students. The toilet ends and doors to the old hostel all have a new look, thanks to the new management of Lady Ibiam. Also the new appointed Matron is ensuring that there is a lot of improvement in food quality. Your wards will testify to this. 
We promise to keep improving in all aspect. 

8. Evil Days: 
Kindly watch and identify with your wards friends and associate. The days are evil. 
Do not over trust who you leave them with. 

9. Note that the visiting day in January will not be observed because the students will still be at home; our first visiting day for the term will be on 4th February, 2023.
 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!


Onu, S. (Mrs.) 
Principal   
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